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25th January 2019
Dear Sir / Madam 
Response to an Elmbridge Borough consultation 
on the future of Hersham Village Hall

Thank you for consulting with Hersham residents about their use of facilities linked to the future of our Village Hall.  As you will know, this has been a matter which has prompted strong views and heated debate ever since the hall was closed for safety related reasons in 2017.  
More information needed

Although our committee has a keen interest in this matter we didn’t want to express a view about the future of the site at this stage with only limited information about the options for redevelopment and the detail of what they might mean in terms of ownership, adequacy of facilities provided and car parking, implications for the library and other services etc.  We felt that views on of these kinds of issues are important, but might not be drawn out by the questionnaire.  
In helping to determine the way ahead, more information is also needed on the cost of the repair and reinstate option, this issue has been highlighted at several recent HRA meetings.  The most commonly raised query is why has only one quotation been obtained, and how can this single, apparently rather expensive quotation, be relied upon to provide a reasonable estimate of costs to get the existing hall back to regular use?  This is an important point to address given that the possible repair and refurbishment of the existing facility is an option that many favor.  
Queries about the questionnaire design

Whilst we understand that the current survey is about resident’s needs rather than seeking views on whether to repair or redevelop, there was some concern that the survey appears to have bias towards redevelopment, for the following reasons: 

1. Question 3 could result in answers which do not reflect the potential use (and need) for the hall – i.e. because the hall is now closed nobody could honestly answer that they currently use the hall at all.

2. Question 5,6 and 7 appeared to be linked to redevelopment 

3. Some HRA members were disappointed that whilst the introductory text to the consultation included references to the repair and reinstate option redevelopment, there were no references to this in the questionnaire where people were asked to express their views.

For the above reasons there was some apprehension about using the survey as evidence to help decide the way forward.  Whilst the redevelopment options may have some merits, whatever is decided needs to have support from local residents.

Despite the issues raised above, the HRA looks forward to working with Elmbridge Council and its councillors on this important matter for the Hersham and its community.  When more details are known, we would be very keen to engage and discuss this again.

Yours faithfully,

William Cowap
Deputy Chairman of the HRA 
Hersham Residents Association  
Hersham Residents Association (the HRA) is a long established non-political organisation whose aims are to promote the interests of Hersham and its residents.  For more about the HRA, please see the following link to our website and blog; Hersham Residents Association.  
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